






on 1st January 1836 and re-appointed the following year. By 1853 the Borough was 
advertising for Constables to be employed to fill an establishment of a Head Constable 
plus two Constables. In 1872 the Police Force was declared ‘efficient’ in accordance 
with the 1856 Act and, with the Government grant, able to expand to two more 
Constables.

The Borough Force continued until 1889 when, on 1st April, it was amalgamated with 
Essex Constabulary.  The Chief Constable and three Constables all transferred to the 
County Force.

Southend-on-Sea County Borough Authority was formed on 1st April 1914.  The newly 
formed County Borough Authorities wanted to control policing within the Borough 
and, following disagreements with the County Chief Constable and the Standing Joint 
Committee, decided that a separate Police Force was the only answer.  
Southend-on-Sea Constabulary formed on 1st April 1914 with its members being 
sworn on 31st March, the Chief Constable having been appointed the previous 
December. The new Chief Constable, Henry Kerslake, took over from the retiring 
County Superintendent Jones.

With the well established model of the County Force to follow, plus equally well 
established Borough Forces around the country, the new Southend on Sea Force 
started life on an organised and professional footing. The Force comprised 101 men, 
of which 73 were County men who had been in the previous Southend Division of 
the County Force, who were organised into three sections: -Southend, with a Chief 
Inspector, five Inspectors, seven Sergeants and 37 Constables.  Westcliff, with one 
Inspector, two Sergeants and 16 Constables.  Leigh, with one Inspector, two Sergeants 
and 15 Constables. There were also three sub Sections of four Constables each, at 
Prittlewell, Southchurch and Thorpe Bay.

Inspectors were paid 44 shillings per week, Sergeants 35 shillings per week and 
Constables 26 shillings per week. The Borough paid more than the County so probably 
took the pick of the men.

The Force moved with the times and embraced modern technology with motor 
vehicles from 1927 and wireless from 1943.  They took female officers from 1941 and in 
1962 introduced the white helmet for summer use.

In 1964 the Police Act only permitted Forces of less than 250 to 350 Officers in 
exceptional circumstances, stating that the optimum size was over 500 Officers and 
a population of over 250,000.  Southend Borough could not make a special case nor 
match either of these criteria. On 1st April 1969 the two Forces amalgamated with 
484 Officers transferring from Southend-on-Sea Borough Constabulary to the newly 
named Essex and Southend-on-Sea Joint Constabulary, renamed Essex Police in 1974.
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